
Grand Junction, Colorado 

December 26, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction met in special 
session at 7:30 to sit as a canvassing board to canvass the 
returns of the special election held on December 22 1922. There 
were present and answering at roll call: President of the 
Council: W.G. Hirons Councilmen: Wm. Murr, R.G. Miller, W.R. 
Dowrey and T.J. Hampson, City Manager George Garrett, City Clerk 
Fred A Peck. Absent Councilman L.O. Marshall and W.E. Meders. 
 
 
The clerk of the said city presented an affidavit of publishing, 
and his certificates of posting notices of the special bond 

election held in said city on the 22nd day of December A.D. 1922. 
 
 
Thereupon it was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by 
Councilman Murr that the affidavits of publishing and the 
certificates of posting notices presented by the clerk be placed 
on file. Motion carried. 
 
 
Thereupon the city council proceeded to canvass the returns of 
said election, which returns were as follows: 
 
 

Ward 

or 
Precinct. 

For 

Street 
Inter. 

Against 

Street 
Inter. 

For 

Water 
Bonds 

Against 

Water 
Bonds 

For 

Refund. 
Bonds. 

Against 

Refunding 
Bonds 

9 22 37 27 31 21 38 

10 40 44 46 36 38 43 

16 101 53 104 52 88 70 

12 48 35 52 31 50 32 

11 65 45 66 44 62 45 

 
 
Thereupon the following resolution was introduced, and read. 
 
 

RESOLUTION 

 
 
 WHEREAS, on the 22nd day of December, A.D. 1922, there was 
submitted to the qualified taxpaying electors of the city of 
Grand Junction, the question of issuing bonds of the said city in 
the sum of seventy-one thousand dollars ($71,000.00) for the 
purpose of paying the cost of paving street and alley 
intersections in said city, and the question of issuing the bonds 
od said city in the sum of one hundred ninety thousand dollars 
($190,000) for the purpose of maintaining, extending and 
enlargeing the water works system of said city, and the question 



of issuing the bonds of the city in the sum of four hundred 

eighty-one thousand two hundred fifty dollars ($481,250) for the 
purpose of paying, redeeming and refunding a like amount of 
outstanding indebtedness of said city; and 
 
 
 WHEREAS, on the 26th day of December, A.D. 1922, the city 
council duly canvassed the results of said election which were as 
follows, to-wit: 
 
 

For Street Intersections 276 

Against Street Intersections 214 

For Water Bonds 295 

Against Water Bonds 194 

For Refunding Bonds 259 

Against Refunding Bonds 228 

 
 
 NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE 
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION: 
 
 
 That said bond election was held in strict conformity with 
the laws of the State of Colorado, and the Charter and Ordinances 
of said city, and it is hereby declared that more than a majority 
of the votes cast at said election were for the issuance of 
street intersection bonds in the sum of seventy-one thousand 

dollars ($71,000.00); for the issuance of water bonds of the said 
city in the sum of one hundred ninety thousand dollars 
($190,000.00); and for the issuance of refunding bonds of the 
said city in the sum of four hundred eighty-one thousand two 
hundred fifty dollars ($481,250.00). 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller 
that the resolution as read be passed and adopted, upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 
Councilman voting Yea: Hirons, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. 
 

 
Councilmen voting Nay: None 
 
 
The President of the Council thereupon declared the motion 
carried and the resolution duly adopted. 
 
 
The City Clerk presented an affidavit of publishing, and his 
certificate of posting notices of the special election held in 



the said city on the 22nd day of December 1922 at which election 

there was submitted to the qualified voters the following: 
 
 
"Amendment to Section 96 of Article XII of the Charter of the 
City of Grand Junction relating to Department of Water and 
Sewers" 
 
 
"AN ordinance concerning the vacating of that certain alley 
running north and south in Block 9 of Richard's D Mobley's First 
Subdivision to the City of Grand Junction and in Bower's 
Subdivision of Lot 3 in Block 9 of Richard D Mobley's First 
Subdivision to the City of Grand Junction" 
 

 
Thereupon the city council proceeded to canvass the returns of 
said election, which returns were as follows: 
 
 
 SIXTH CHARTER AMENDMENT: 
 
 
An "Amendment to Section 96 of Article XII of the Charter of the 
City of Grand Junction relating to Department of Water and 
Sewers". 
 
 

PRECINCT 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total Majority 

FOR 27 42 64 45 113 291 47 

AGAINST 51 49 48 44 52 244  
 
 
 
 

ORDINANCE SUBMITTED 
 
 
 An ordinance concerning the vacating of that certain alley 
running North and South in Block 9 of Richard D Mobley's First 
Subdivision to the City of Grand Junction and in Bower's 
Subdivision of Lot 3 in Block 9 of Richard D Mobley's First 

Subdivision to the City of Grand Junction. 
 
 
666 
 

PRECINCT 9th 10th 11th 12th 16th Total Majority 

FOR 42 44 73 52 108 319 157 

AGAINST 49 48 31 29 5 162  
 
 
Signed 



 

 
/s/  
 
 
________ 
 
 
Canvassing Board 
 
 
An agreement between the City of Grand Junction and the Redlands 
Company was presented and read, said agreement was relative to 
the purchase of 8.8 acres of land on Orchard Mesa to be used as a 
reservoir site. It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by 

Councilman Miller that the President of the Council and the City 
Clerk be authorized and instructed to sign said agreement, upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting Yea 
Murr, Hirons, Miller and Hampson, W.R. Dowrey. Councilmen voting 
Nay, None. 
 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting the 
Council adjourned. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 

________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


